Grafham Community Shop.
AGM 20th October 2022 at 7.30pm in Village Hall
Minutes.
Present-Martin Joyner (Chair), Margaret Life (Secretary Treasurer), Susanna Steiger (minutes), Nick Steiger, Jenny Barnes, Lynn Sharpe (Manager) Lorraine (Manager) Patrick Curran plus 20 volunteers and members of the public.
Apologies- Roy Harrold, and 6 others.
Minutes from the 2021 AGM were approved.
Report from the Chair.
Martin Joyner presented the Chairrman’s report which hads been published, followed by questions and answers.
Thanks were made to mManagers, volunteers and committee. Thanks to Jill Tyack for maintaining and extending the garden around the shop.
MJ was concerned that the future of the shop may not be viable and that a decision about the shops future needs to be made while there are sufficient funds available to allow for the costs of closure and clearance of site. 
The shop’s bank account is running down to cover our operating deficit. The shop roof is in poor repair and may  require an expensive maintenance. 
There was discussion of the drop in shop turnover and volunteer numbers. In Oct,  to date, the shop averaged £215 a day.  It was suggested that the demographic of the village may be changing and that people are now working full time so unable to use the shop during the day.
Discussion of turnover and drop in volunteerIt was also pointed out that the shop’s portacabin building s, the schedule before portacabin needs to be replaced byin 2029, as a condition of the planning permission. (The Parish Council is keen to help with obtaining grants for the building replacement)
 and the future needs to be considered. The bank account is running down as costs increase, and also maintenance required.  In Oct the shop averaged £215 a day.  It was suggested that the demographic of the village may be changing and people working full time so unable to use the shop during the day.
It has not proved possible to date to replace the part time shop manager.
MJ tendered his resignation from the committee and is prepared to act as Chair while another is recruited until April 2023 at the latest.
Report from the Treasurer.
The financial report was presented and has been published (copy attached) and questions and answer followed. 
Losses were off set by last years profit. Budget is for 40% margins which is not achieved. Newspapers at sold at cost, credit card costs are met by the shop. Bread, milk and Grasmere products are not achieving margins as some are pre-priced.
It is not possiblewould be difficult to make the £5k operating deficit up through sales so other sources of income are required. There is approximately. £13k in the shops bank account, this increases and decreases according to the season. There was a question about the value of the stock holding in the accounts as this was amended.
Thanks were offered to Margaret Life for acting as the shop’s accountant Chris Dighton for completing the audit again this year. 
Report from the Manager
Lynn Sharp and Lorraine offered thanks to the volunteers and committee. It is hard to do a days work without a break.
Election to the Management Committee.
There are no volunteers to join the committee.
MJ has resigned as Chairman and none of the existing committee members are able to take over. Jenny Barnes will also be resigning from the committee in April after 10 years. Kathy Kirkland has also resigned due to work commitment. MJ and JB will assist until April 2023 but no longer. The other committee members will continue at present.
There was a discussion about what will happen if there is no committee after April and this will also affect the possible future of the shop. The meeting was asked for Ssuggestions on were requested for how to recruit to the committee members. It was suggested that information on what is involved be made clear and that anyone would be an initial member before considering whether they could stand for Chairman.
The future of the shop.
A number of suggestions were made to increase use of shop or fundraise including:
· 100 draw as no licence required
· Increase, review of social media. Make sure shop email address publicised.
· Involve the pub committee in joint ventures,
· A door to door clipboard campaign to look at why people don’t use shop, get suggestions etc (Lauren Buffini prepared to head this).
· Ideas to be put forward to increase shop takings – eg coffee and cake.
· Discussion of opening as Café but this would be long term and require a new building and , staff volunteer training. Is there any way to use the pub building when closed? The venture Wwould need more volunteers to run.
· £10 spend gets a raffle ticket for a draw. (Previously offered Loyalty cards but not effective.)
· Can margins be increased by linking purchases to other shops? This was previously tried with Great Paxton shop.


· Discussion of opening times:. I it was agreed that as we have been unable to recruit a manager to cover Sunday, Monday and Tuesday that the shop should close on Mondays and Tuesdays from 7th November. Managers to would need to review delivery days. 
· Winter opening hours will be in effect on other days. It was suggested that ‘blocks’ of opening hours could be considered – open mornings and evenings. Planning permission allows opening to 7pm but would still need volunteers would be needed for the evenings. Later opening at the end of the week for full time workers was suggested.
· Lottery terminal- volunteers need training, space, insurance and possibly capital expenditure would be required so it was felt not feasible.
· Tobacco and Spirits: require space and require increased insurance costs.
· Parcel collection point – insufficient shop space and responsibility for volunteers. Insurance costs??
· Suggested when recruiting for committee to ask for defined roles.
· A minimum spend on credit cards- this was discussed. It  as was a shop policy prior to Covid. It was felt that more people might be discouraged from shopping and the is also a charge for also it costs to bbanking cash so differential is reduced.
It was agreed to target increasing sales, increase number of volunteers and committee members. A letter to be circulated to the villagers being honest about risks to the future of the shop and that a decision needs to be made within the next 3 months or so. 
It must be emphasised that if a manager, volunteers and committee members cannot be recruited soon that any of the ideas put forward to increase turnover will be irrelevant.
A meeting of the committee will be held next week to finalise the communication to the village.




